The Electoral Board for the City of Lexington, Virginia, met on Thursday, January 18, 2018, at 3:00 pm, at 27 West Washington Street, Lexington. Present were Robert N. Hopkins, Sr. (Chair), Dorothy S. Blackwell (Vice Chair), Vicki C. Turner (Secretary), and Jan Yowell (General Registrar).

## Topics of discussion:

- Annual reorganization for 2018 2019: Following general discussion and unanimous agreement, Robert N. Hopkins, Sr., will continue to serve as Chair; Vicki C. Turner will serve as Vice Chair; and, Dorothy S. Blackwell will serve as Secretary.
- O Approval of Officers of Election: The attached roster was reviewed and unanimously approved.
- The Registrar's draft FY 2019 budget was reviewed; revisions were discussed and unanimously approved. It was agreed that the Electoral Board will be included in the Registrar's February budget meeting with the City Manager. It was further agreed that until required, the Registrar and the Board will take no additional action regarding recent statements by the City Manager.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted and agreed to,

Robert N. Hopkins, Sr., Chair

Dorothy S. Blackwell, Vice Chair

Vicki C. Turner, Secretary

Attachment: as stated